
‭WE‬

‭Dear Parents/Carers‬

‭What a busy end to the term we have had! The children loved the festive bedtime story event on Tuesday and‬
‭it was lovely to host so many families in the hall for a relaxed and informal gathering while the children were‬
‭enjoying stories. Thank you to Mr Dear for organising the event and to the staff and volunteers who made sure‬
‭the event was possible .‬

‭I am sorry that we were unable to hold our Christingle service in the church this morning. This decision was‬
‭made at 7.30am based on the weather forecast of heavy rain. I appreciate that many family members were‬
‭disappointed that we could not share this event with you . The service went ahead for the children in the‬
‭school hall with Reverend Deborah and all children have had the opportunity to make and bring home a‬
‭Christingle today. Thank you for your understanding with this difficult decision.‬

‭This afternoon Father Christmas visited school and gave each child a gift. Thank you to Friends of Verwood for‬
‭this exciting end to the festive period.‬

‭I would like to share with you some staffing changes from January. Today we say goodbye and an enormous‬
‭thank you to Louise Rackley, teaching assistant in Oak Base and Jackie Aller, lunchtime supervisor. Both‬
‭members of staff have been part of the Verwood team for many years and we wish them well in the future. We‬
‭cannot forget Chris Holloway who has monitored the gate during all weathers, come rain or shine.  Thank you‬
‭for your dedication and always welcoming staff, visitors and parents/carers with a friendly smile to our school‬
‭campus.‬

‭In the new year we will  be welcoming Kirsty Davis to Oak base and Kelly Ealing to the lunchtime team. In‬
‭addition this holiday Miss Earley will be getting married. We wish her and her husband - to - be a wonderful‬
‭celebration and look forward to her returning in January as Mrs Read.‬

‭I hope that you all enjoy the festive season with friends and family and we look forward to welcoming children‬
‭back to school and nursery on Wednesday 3rd January 2024 as Tuesday 2nd January is a Staff training day.‬

‭Best wishes,‬

‭Katharine Anstey‬
‭Executive Headteacher‬

‭Attendance‬
‭Thank you for your support in ensuring your child’s attendance in‬
‭school and being on time every day . Good attendance in school is a‬
‭top priority and our expectation is that pupils attend school every day‬
‭for every session.‬



‭Reading Raffle‬

‭Congratulations to our Reading Raffle Winners which were drawn in Worship:‬

‭Joshua H-J - Willow Base‬
‭Willow T - Oak Base‬

‭Fantastic Reading, Fantastic Learning, Well Done to all Children.‬

‭“Let us remember: one book, one pen, one child and one teacher can change the world.”‬
‭Malala Yousafzai‬

‭Events at St. Michael’s Church‬

‭Please click‬‭here‬‭to take you through to the upcoming‬‭events being held a‬‭t St. Michael’s Church‬

‭Head Lice‬

‭We have had cases of head Lice. Please can we ask you to check your child’s hair and treat accordingly.‬
‭Please click‬‭here‬‭for some further information on‬‭how to detect and treat Head Lice.‬

‭BRS Football & Multisports‬

‭A reminder that bookings open tonight at 6pm for BRS Football & BRS Multisports for Spring 1, payments will be‬
‭issued early next term after the Event results have been collated.‬

https://www.st-michael.org.uk/events-news-events/events/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/



